
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone:260-349-9150 
Toll Free:   800-292-9098 
Fax: 260-349-9150 
 
 

1973 E US Hwy 6 
Albion, IN  46701 
 

Noble County Disposal, Inc.             www.NCDisposal.com 

May 5, 2023 
 
Sylvan Lake Association 
Larry Allen 
1240 Eastgate Dr. 
Kendallville, IN 46755 
 
Re:  Rome City Town Wide Clean up – Saturday, August 19, 2023 
 
Noble County Disposal, Inc. will provide trucks needed for the collection of Spring Clean Up items.   
 
Appliances without Freon: washers, dryers, dishwashers, microwave ovens, and hot water heaters.  These 
items will carry no extra charge.  Refrigerators and freezers will be billed at $70.00 each—these are to be 
paid for at the town hall and tagged prior to pick up.  Non-tagged Freon items will be left behind.  Tires are 
$10.00 each for 16” or smaller without rims and $15.00 each with rims.  Tires 17” or larger are $15.00 
without rims, $20.00 each with rims and tractor tires are $20.00.  These also need to be paid for at the town 
hall and tagged prior to pick up. We will not haul any electronics of any kind.  Any electronics out to 
curb will be left behind.   You can let the residents know they can be recycled at our office on Highway 6 
during normal business hours.  
 
Wood needs to be in 4ft pieces or less and bundled so it can be handled easily.  Carpet needs to be in 4ft 
rolls or less and bundled or tied.  Roofing material will be taken in small manageable amounts.  Any huge 
piles of roofing material will be left behind. 
 
Items that will not be taken:  Hazardous materials (oil, wet paint, household chemicals), yard waste, 
concrete, brick, ashes or normal household trash. 
 
All items are to be picked up at the curb—no alley pick up.  All items need to be at the curb by 6:00am the 
morning of the clean up.  We will go down each street one time.  There will be no back tracking for anyone 
not putting out on time or coming back later in the week.   Any questionable piles will be left behind.   
 
The Clean Up will begin at 6:00am on the day scheduled and will continue until all items are hauled. 
 
Scavenging of piles has always been a problem and makes our job harder than it should be.  Any piles that 
have been scavenged through and made a real mess will be left behind.  It is not our responsibility to clean 
up home owner’s yards.  We will not come in later in the week to pick up this material. Any solution to 
this problem would be greatly appreciated.   
 
We appreciate your continuous business and it has been an honor to service your town.  Any questions 
please feel free to contact us.  
 
Thank You, 
 
 
 
Amy Arnold 
ncd3@ligtel.com 
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